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_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

A meeting of the Heritage Advisory Committee for the Town of Mahone Bay was held on 
Wednesday, July 14th at 5:30 p.m. via video conferencing. 

Present: 
Councillor Joseph Feeney, Chair 
Councillor Alice Burdick 
Bill Degrace 
Ann MacPhail  
Annette St. Onge 
Deborah Trask, Heritage Researcher 
Mayor David Devenne 
Councillor Penny Carver (Alternate) 
Dylan Heide, CAO 
Kelly Redden, Deputy Clerk  

Absent: 
 
1.  Approval of Agenda 
A motion by Councillor Burdick, seconded by Mr. Degrace, “THAT the agenda be approved 
as presented.”                        Motion carried. 
                                 
2.  Minutes 
A motion by Ms. MacPhail, seconded by Councillor Burdick, “THAT the minutes of the May 
12, 2021 meeting be approved as presented.”                   Motion carried. 
                     
3.  Heritage Property Plaquing Ceremony - 342 Main Street 
The committee discussed hosting a plaquing ceremony for 342 Main Street in the fall. This 
item will come back to the September 8th meeting for discussion.  
 
4.  Bayview Fence – Request for Alterations 
Mr. Heide explained the reason and timing for the Town wanting to replace the fence on 
the Clearland Road and Edgewater Street sides of Bayview Cemetery.  
 
A motion by Mr. Degrace, seconded by Councillor Burdick, THAT the committee 
recommend to Council that in the event the town proceeds with the replacement of 
fencing on the Clearland Road and Edgewater Street boundaries of Bayview Cemetery, 
that replacement fencing will be a painted wood, consistent with the Standards & 
Guidelines on the Conservation of Historic Places.”      Motion carried.  
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5. Possible Mahone Bay History Presentation in the Fall 
This item will come back to the September 8th meeting of the committee for discussion 
and planning. 
 
Councillor Carver suggested these items, which the Committee might decide to add to 
future meeting agendas: 

- Insuring heritage properties 
- Streetscape discussion in the fall (was investigated by the 3 churches foundation, Ms. 

Redden will investigate) 
- LUB and MPS input on heritage issues  

 
The meeting adjourned by motion at 6:17pm. 
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